## OFFICE OF SELECTMEN, ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

## Town of CORNISH, MAINE

Selectmen's Meeting Feb. 5, 1980

Present: Hoxie, Ronnie, Doc, Marcia, Garfield Lane

I. Garfield came to inquire about the dump situation. There will be a meeting at Bill's on Monday, the 11th, at 7:30 to gather figures for Bill.

Portland's agreement for their bailer was presented by Bill. The Interlocal Dump Committee has adapted it for the use by the five towns, and it has been submitted to the Attorney General and to the DEP for approval. A comprehensive plan will go before the town at the annual meeting for approval.

Upon approval from the AG Bill is looking into the cost of printing up the proposal for the public to have before town meeting.

If this plan is <u>not</u> approved by the AG, a special town meeting will be initiated/

- II. Bill brought in estimates from Corliss Sargent to insulate the Fire Dep't. and Town Hall office. Occ raised the question of looking into cost of putting in insulation in Town Hall. Bill to Contact Corliss
- III. Marilyn Pelletier had spoken to the Selectmen before about a flowering crab tree to be donated by the Sigma Club. After much discussion, it was decided that Doc will suggest to Mrs. Pelletier the idea of purchasing a State Flag to go infront of the Town Hall.
- Bill is going to pick up the regular flag.
- IV. There was a brief discussion of the E. Lord situation. She is now living in Hiram with the Howards.
- V. Don White had spoken to Bill about the rental of the Town Hall for the Kiwanis Valentine Dance. He felt that since the Kiwanis is a local organization that maybe the rental fee could be lowered After a discussion it was decided that the rental fee be left at \$62.50. Bill to get back to Don.

Marcia Pendexter, Sec't.